UPTOWN HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
The Franklin/Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street – The Heyer Conference Room

Denver, Colorado 80205

Tuesday, June 29, 2010

5:30pm

In attendance were: CO Brantigan, Al Davis, Michael Henry, Rory Seeber, B Cameron (CHUN), John Collixon, Pam Whittaker, Bain Faris, Rebecca Stallworth (PSL), Glen Sibley, Supplee, and Jep Seman.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.

The minutes of the combined June meeting was reviewed and approved with one change. Although hospital administrators are sometimes accused of consorting with terrorists, Al Davis assures us that the consulting company working with St. Joseph's Hospital is not Hamas but rather Hammes.
New Zoning Code
Mike Henry celebrated the passage of the new zoning code. He points out that the first big amendment bill to the new code is being worked on.. He suggests that the Forum forward the information to Peter Park, Deirdre Oss and Carla Madison that was reported to the Planning Board in the hope that modifications will be incorporated in this new bill.

PSL Report

Presbyterian St. Luke's Medical Center is within two months of completion of the new children's hospital. It is expected that the building will be open to see patients on 31 August. Presbyterian St. Luke's Medical Center offers to host the July meeting of the forum and provide a guided tour of the new children's facility. This invitation was accepted by the Forum. 
St Joseph Hospital
The staff of St. Joseph's Hospital presented a concept plan for building their new hospital. The new hospital will be a 325 bed facility located roughly where Lafayette is located. A phased approach is planned to take advantages of adjacencies. Downing Street will be returned to its original location along with all of the utilities buried underneath it. 20th will be put through the Franklin Street creating, if you will, a medical boulevard shared by St Joseph and Kaiser. Humboldt or Lafayette may connect to the new facility. It is hoped that the new facility will be completed by 2015 and demolition of the twin Towers will be complete by 2017. The Mullen Building will remain as offices. Tammen Hall will be preserved although its function remains to be determined. The new hospital will be approximately half the height of the old hospital. It's not clear whether exceptions to the view plane ordinance will be required.
The concept plan has no effect on the zoning agreement between San Rafael and the hospital which has been incorporated into the new zoning map. There is a question as to what type of construction would trigger the creation of the unobstructed green space.

Much of the property west of the relocated Downing will be used as parking, either parking structures or surface parking. The current office building will be renovated to accommodate the doctors whose offices are in Midtown I and Midtown II.

While this plan has been characterized as a view taken from 5000 feet in the air, the magnitude of the project is illustrated by planned demolitions.

· One of the first demolitions will be the Midtown I andMidtown II buildings. This will allow 20th St. to be put through the Franklin. It is noted that the Midtown structures are very old, approximately 40 years. The underground parking is considered unsafe. The plan is to relocate the doctors to renovated office space on the children’s site.

· Downing will be relocated to its original position in spite of the significant cost.

· The Med Park structure, the new parking structure at the 20th and Downing, will be demolished.

· The newest one third of the remaining children's parking structure will be demolished to make space for Downing Street.

· The fate of the Russell Pavilion and the cancer center formerly the Kemp Center stone is uncertain.

· Obviously a project of this magnitude is going to cause significant inconvenience for everyone. Hopefully you will benefit by the end result. The existing Kaiser buildings will provide some protection to the residential neighborhood to the north from noise and blowing dust. The staging area at 21st and Downing will cause problems for the Ronald McDonald House and for the neighborhood to the north. Attendees at the meeting were intrigued by the site plan concept and agree that it looks more hospital friendly and more neighborhood friendly than any previous concepts which have been presented at the Forum.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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